

Website: www.rotarybbay.org.au

Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it **FAIR** to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be **BENEFICIAL** to all concerned?



VERE'S VERITAS

A REMINDER "Be a Gift to the World"

Please give the proceeds of your fundraising efforts to Treasurer Bruce by Thursday 3 December.

Don't forget to let him know which Rotary or local program you want the money to go towards.

Interact

A new team has taken over at the Batemans Bay High school Interact Club.

We welcome President Samantha Hanlan to her role and to the leadership of the new team.

There is a real generational change and time for renewal of what the Interact Club does. This will start at the team's first meeting this Thursday.

Well done to Tanika for her year as President, to Jayden for his role as Secretary, and to the devoted Frances Kerkham PHF for her amazing work from the inception of the Club.

Who knew we had a Rocker in our midst!



26 NOVEMBER 2015

26 November 2015 (Meeting 2762)

Program: RYDA Barefoot Bowls Fundraiser at Malua Bay Bowling Club

Registrations at 5.30 pm for (hopefully) 6.00pm start **Bowls provided** if required----teams of 4----Rotarians are asked to get members of public involved. **Business Houses** should be approached, for both starters and raffle prizes. Do not forget teachers and police (some are involved at the Seminars)

We need 60 to 80 starters

Finger food served at 8.30 pm.

Assistance will be required on the evening, from 5pm----setting up green, registrations, collection of money, selling raffle tickets...Let Joe know please.

SERGEANT JOHN'S CHALLENGE FOR NOVEMBER

For the men: grow a beard or a moustache **For the women:** decorate your hair

Judging at the RYDA Barefoot Bowls Night.
Alternatively, decorate your feet or shoes.

Prizes awarded.

3 December 2015 (Meeting 2763)

Program: Batemans Bay Rotary AGM
Nelligen Park AGM,
Induction of Jenny Lockyer and
Nicole McDonald

Invocation & Toast: John Harper International Toast: Ivan Ryrie

10 December 2015 (Meeting 2764)

Program: Outbound Exchange Student, Taryn McDonald, Induction of George Browning

ATTENDANCE LAST MEETING

Present: A Russell, G Browning, J Thorpe, R Law, V Branbenburg, M Manning, D Ashford, N Simpson, P Kable, D Harding, Mayor Brown plus school students and staff

DINNER APOLOGIES

Apologies and guests to be emailed or phoned to Vere Gray by 12 noon each Wednesday 44713468 garryandvere@bigpond.com

REPORTS AND NOTICES

FOR THE DIARY

Saturday 5 December at 7.30 pm

Wind in the Willows - Bay Theatre Players

Unsold tickets have been returned to Bargain Box. They are now on public sale.

If you haven't purchased a ticket yet, and would like one, you need to go to Bargain Box.

Fundraising for the End Polio Program. There will be Raffle tickets for sale.

If you are able to make a plate of food for supper at interval, that would be much appreciated.

Tuesday 8 December

St Peter's College Year 10 Student Interviews

Sunday 20 December 2015

Third Christmas at the Races at Moruya Jockey Club – fundraising for the new Oncology Unit at Moruya Hospital

Organised by Eurobodalla Rotary Clubs Watch this space for more information

Thursday 4 February

Batemans Bay Youth Foundation Presentation Dinner at Batemans Bay Soldiers Club

OUR CHRISTMAS PARTY WILL BE HELD ON THURSDAY 17 DECEMBER AT BAYWATERS.

COST \$35 PER PERSON for members & partners

CAN YOU HELP?

This year we are asking you to make a donation to (if you are able)

Batemans Bay Breakfast Club pantry – vegemite, jam, honey or cream cheese.

No Nutella or peanut butter please AND/OR

St Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal

to help needy families – toys for boys and girls aged babies to 12 years. Please do not wrap.

BRING YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE PARTY



Nominations are being accepted for the 2016 RYLA course to be run in Canberra -10 to 16 January.

RYLA is a 6 day residential leadership and personal development program for 18 to 25 year olds.

The cost of meals and accommodation are paid by Rotary.

If any members are aware of someone who may be a suitable applicant could you please

contact Peter Kable with a view to making that person aware of the program.

Nominations close on 30 November.

A brochure outlining details of the program is on website under Vocation.

http://www.rotarybbay.org.au/Vocational.html

ROSTERS

DOOR TEAMS

November: Chris Watson (D), Maureen Law, Valerie Brandenburg, John Haslem

December/January: Ivan Ryrie (D), Robbie Law,

Ron Sydenham, Maureen Manning

February: David Ashford (D) Joe Scorer, David

Harding, Heidi Pohlsen

ROTARY VAN ROSTER

CORRIGANS BEACH MARKETS (7.30am-1pm)

*means buy the ice and lite milk

**means School Holidays-4 people required

20 December (**School Holidays)*Robbie Law, I.Ryrie, J.Thorpe, P.Thorpe. Tow N.Simpson

17 January 2016 (**School Holidays) *V.Brandenburg, F.Southon, H Pradhan, Tow D.Ashford

BBPS BREAKFAST CLUB

TERM 4

Tuesday 24 November: Vere, Margaret, Heidi **Wed 25 November:** Maureen M, Chris, Yvonne **Thursday 26 November:** Maureen L + friends

Tuesday 1 December: Heidi, Alan

Wednesday 2 December: Maureen L, Irene

Friday 4 December: David Ashford

BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE

Saturday 5 December

8.30 – 11 am: B Clarke, G Gray, V Gray, J Lockyer
11 am – 1.30 pm D Ashford, N Simpson, M Quigley, G Browning
1.30 pm – 4pm: <u>A Russell needs a replacement please</u>, P Wood, C Watson

Saturday 5 December

SELL RACEDAY RAFFLE TICKETS AT BUNNINGS

9-12 – Robbie & Ivan,

12 - 2 John & Maureen Law

Saturday 2 January 2016

8.30 – 11 am: B Clarke, D Ashford, P&G Kable 11 am – 1.30 pm J Haslem, I Ryrie, J Thorpe, P Thompe

1.30 pm - 4pm: (3 needed)

St Cecilia Music Scholarships 20th Anniversary Gala Concert 22 November 15

What a wonderful concert for the 20th Anniversary!

Three past winners returned to start the evening and it was clear that this Scholarship is producing fine musicians from our Shire.

This year's winners who followed, were very good performers and many of them will have fine careers with music. Each year there is a change and this year there were more vocals than before and they were very good! An event you should attend one year.

Congratulations to the President David Harding

for a splendid 11 years as President. It was sad to hear of your retirement, but everyone agrees that it has been

a job very well done!